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                            Highnam Parish Council
       Lassington Oak                                  Highnam ~ Linton ~ Over ~ Lassington

Minutes a Meeting of Highnam Parish Council
held in The Old School on Tuesday 12 March 2013
Present: Cllrs: M Heenan (Chairman), D Davies, D Nelson, M Welch, W Davis, Y Watkins, 

                        C Penny

In attendance: Mr. R Hicks (Clerk),  Cllr P Awford (Glos CC ), Mrs J Storey
Public Forum:   
            It was reported that some drugs bags had been found in the Maidenhall bus shelter; Cllr 

            Heenan asked that the matter be reported to the Police.  The Fun Day is to be held on 23 

            June 2013.  A road sign on the B4215 before the traffic lights has been knocked and cannot

            be seen properly; Cllr Awford will deal with it.
1.      Apologies for Absence 
Apologies were received from Cllr S Bennett 

2.     Members of the Council are invited to declare any interest they may have in the business set 
out below.

            Cllr D Nelson declared an interest in Item 9 Planning
   3.      Approval of the Minutes of the Meeting held on 12 February 2013
            The minutes were received and signed by the Chairman as an accurate record.
4.      County Councillor’s Report 
Cllr Awford reported that the County Council had set their budget for 2013/14, and there was to be no increase in council tax, although an extra £3 million is to be put into Highways, an extra £1 million into Fostering and £250K into Parish Halls; the ‘Green Deal’ may also provide an opportunity to improve on this further.  A question was asked about a street light at the top of Hill Crest, and a light was reported as not working on the footpath from Woodleigh Field to Poppy Field; Cllr Awford will Email the relevant personnel.
5.      District Councillor’s Report 
Tewkesbury BC offices are now housing Police, Citizens Advice Bureau, County and Job Centre.  The new telephone system is now set up.  JCS is making steady progress, and local plans are feeding in to this.  Preferred options are being considered for housing development and Highnam will be considered towards the end of this process.  Some grant money had been approved for the Play Park safety improvements.
6.      Clerk’s Report
Clerk reported that the letter of complaint to RBS had brought a timely response, and an agreed offer of compensation.  A letter to Stagecoach re linking the bus stop hard standing to the footpath at Brimsome Meadow had been passed on to Glos CC for consideration; it was suggested that Cllr Awford may be interested.  Clerk asked for advice as to whether we authorise an annual safety inspection of the Play Park by RoSPA; this is to be arranged.  Parish telephone costs are being looked at with a view to reducing, through an alternative supplier or a negotiated reduction with BT.  Membership renewals had been received from GRCC and GAPTC, and also a request for donation from CAB; a £50 donation was agreed. 
7.       Trees
            Chairman gave an update on this situation; the work has still to be carried out.
8.       Affordable Housing
            A meeting had been held with a land owner and Martin Hutchings to consider a potential site. Details have been passed to TBC and comment is now awaited from Planning Officers.
9.       Planning

	13/00101/FUL
	Mr D Smart
	Stone End Farm GL2 8AA
	Replace existing grass farm track with stone farm track

	13/00156/FUL
	Mr K Browne
	 11 Woodleigh Field GL2 8LP
	Erection of replacement conservatory

	13/00178/FUL
	Mr D Nelson
	17 Brimsome Meadow GL2 8EW
	Demolition of existing conservatory & construction of single storey rear extension

	13/00134/FUL
	Mr A Fatica
	5 Park Brake GL2 8EJ
	Two storey extension to side; two storey and single storey extension to rear.




            Cllr Nelson did not take part in discussion on 13/00178/FUL; there were no objections to 

            any of these applications; all agreed.  

10.      Finance –the following invoices were agreed for payment: 

	RBS a/c
	Cheque
	Power
	 


	28 February 2013
	Clerks Salary
	S/O
	       17
	£    288.75

	28 February 2013
	HMRC
	S/O
	       17
	£      72.00

	12 March 2013
	Greenfields Garden Services
	000019
	       14
	£  8910.44

	12 March 2013
	HCCT                                                      
	000020
	       19
	£      18.00

	
	
	
	       
	


11.       Bank Reconciliation

	Bank reconciliation January 2013

	RBS Account

	Balance at 31 December 2012
	£39,689.21
	Payments January 2013
	£11,963.52

	Receipts December 2012
	£0.00
	Restricted funds
	£20,000.00

	 
	
	Operating balance
	£7,725.69

	Recreation Ground Project

	Balance at 27/04/2012
	£3,625.46
	Restricted funds
	£625.05

	Receipts June 2012
	£0.36
	Operating balance
	£3,000.77

	
	
	
	

	Restricted funds in RBS a/c
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	Project Reserves
	£10,000.00
	
	

	Council Reserves
	£10,000.00
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	£20,000.00
	
	


12. Residual Items 
Question was asked when building work was to start on FC Highnam new changing facilities.  Clerk reported that he understood they were waiting for the licence; Cllr Davies is to check.  Comment was made regarding the amount of rubbish being left behind after games; Clerk to write to FC Highnam.  Further comment was made regarding parking problems during games; it was felt that nothing could be done to alleviate these problems.  The state of the cycle path was raised again; Clerk reported that the Footpaths Officer had said that this was in hand.
Meeting closed at 8.20pm

Date of next meeting  9 April6 2013  at 7.30pm in the Old School Room 
         Signed______________________________________________   Date __________________
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